
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 2, 2022 
 
 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
 
 Today the Holy See announced that Pope Francis has appointed Father Earl K. Fernandes 
of the Archdiocese of Cincinnati the thirteenth bishop of the Diocese of Columbus.  Father 
Fernandes will be consecrated and installed on Tuesday, May 31, 2022.  We will miss his 
incredible intellect, unflagging energy, and concern for all people, but know that these traits will 
serve him well as he expands his ministry to shepherd the faithful people of Columbus. 
 
 Bishop-elect Fernandes has ministered to the people of the Archdiocese of Cincinnati in 
many ways since his ordination to the priesthood on May 18, 2002.  Over the past 20 years, he has 
served as dean, pastor, parochial vicar, seminary academic dean and associate professor, high 
school teacher, retreat leader, and regular contributor to The Catholic Telegraph and other 
publications.  Father Fernandes also served on the staff of the Apostolic Nunciature in Washington, 
D.C. for three and a half years.  Through all his assignments, Father Fernandes has been an ever-
joyful witness to the goodness, beauty and truth of the Catholic faith. 
 
 Please join me in congratulating Bishop-elect Fernandes on this joyous news. Let us keep 
our beloved brother in prayer as he starts this new ministry.  
 
        Sincerely yours in Christ, 
 

        
 

        Most Reverend Dennis M. Schnurr 
        Archbishop of Cincinnati 
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